Selectmen’s Meeting
Town of Bowdoin, Maine

June 18, 2018

Present were:
Marc Bernier

Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance
Administrative:

» Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

» Selectmen’s minutes for June 11, 2018

» Planning Board minutes for May 22, 2018

» Reviewed Hi-Def Computer estimate 212018-0007 for 590.00

» MMWAC Rate Change Notice

» Journal Entry 13

» Bank reconciliations for Rapid Renewal, Checking, Trust Funds, and Town Forest

Other Business:

» Tom has a buyer for the old Tanker for $8,000.00. He will draft a sales agreement tomorrow.

» Clyde told the Selectmen about using another system for credit cards through the state. There would
be a license fee through Trio once a year. Marc told him to get more information and get back to
them.

» Karen Marston was in about a lot near her on Starbird Corner Rd before the turnaround. She was
asking if there was a building permit.

» Eric and Stephanie were in from MaineStream. Stephanie asked if we signed an IT contract with
John Lewis. The Selectmen said they did not. Eric explained some other things that need to be
changed. They said the two computers on the counter need to be networked so that if one cannot use
the printer, the other can do it for them. They said we need a different port downstairs. The current
one has no room for growth. Other things suggested, a help desk online,backup, (they use Viper),
and cloud. Right now we have Viper in a trial version. John was trying to install Comodo, which
caused problems.

» Marc made a motion to let MainStream finish the network and install switch. Debbie agreed. The
server has a 3-year Warranty which would need to go through HP and would only cover the
hardware, not software.

» Marc also called John and asked him to stop what he has started and come in and talk to the Board

next Monday night.

Adjournment: 8:10 PM Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded and meeting adjourned.



